
CES PTA Executive Board Meeting Minutes 
 

April 13, 2015 8:00am 
Call to order 8:06am 
Board members present- Janet Gracie, Melissa Wanner, Heather Zivkovich, Kirk 
Greubel, Greta Morris, Mara Loyko, Tracey Greenberg 
 

1. Pledge of Allegiance 
2. Reading of Mission 
3. Principal’s report 

 Great Tiger Trot 
 County had issues with email system in Parent Connect 

o Emails did not get to teachers 
o Happened for about 3 months 
o The problem is fixed, but if you didn’t hear from a teacher you 

may want to email again 
 EOY PARCC 

o Math and Language Arts again 
o Mara sending specifics for eblast 
o PARCC results not available until next January 
o This is a range finding year 
o Placement of kids for next year will not be decided from PARCC 
o Mr Greubel will explain this at next general membership 

meeting 
 Field Day coming up 
 5Th grade graduation will be on the last day of school, June 18th 
 Interim reports 

o 4th marking period they will standardize the interims and 
create a specific format for what will be sent out 

4. President’s report 
 Great Tiger Trot-Thank you Melissa Wanner for making it happen 
 Ms Fidyk asked for PTA to pay for the Maryland Hall band concert, 

each school was asked to pay $50 
 Chick fil a night made about $200 
 Gossip Salon and Cakes by Rachel would like to offer a percentage 

from their products and services, should we put in the eblast? 
 Parent Coffee today 

o Kirsten Dillahey, Melissa Chick, and former PTA President to 
speak about going to middle school 

 General Membership meeting 
 Meeting before artist night- 5:30 start time or 5:45? 

 
5. VP report 

 Tiger Trot April 11th  
o Spaghetti dinner- 



 ALL teachers donated! 
 Sold more tickets ahead of time 
 smaller turn out due to LAX game and Orioles opening 

day 
 donated extra food to Lighthouse Shelter 
 auction brought in between $10,500 and 11,000 
 raffle $340 
 may want to increase time next year to 2 ½ hours and 

possibly start at 6pm 
 also like to look into advertising the auction items 

ahead of time 
o Tiger Trot registrations 465 this year, 254 last year 
o Naval Academy guys were great 
o Some parents not happy, they measured the course at 2.94 not 

3.2 miles our response was “this is a family event, not a 
sanctioned race” 

o $5254 so far last year $7000, don’t have registration money 
numbers yet 

o Did casino night affect sponsor numbers? 
o  

 Teacher Appreciation week May 4-8 
o Some testing still happening  
o 4th graders to Londontowne 
o Susanne Mestas changed things around to accommodate she 

will email changes 
Adjorned at 8:50am 


